REPORT FROM THE STAKEHOLDER CONFERENCE

The European Youth Forum Stakeholder Conference “The Rights of the Volunteer” took place on September 7/8 2011 in Brussels and was kindly hosted by the European Parliament and the European Economic and Social Committee. 

Recognising the value of volunteering, its contribution to the society, its cohesion and the skills volunteering provides to volunteers, the conference gathered stakeholders relevant in the field of volunteering at all different levels. The overall aim, to ensure that the voices of volunteers and their organisations are heard and to organise a overarching dialogue with all stakeholders relevant in the field in order to commonly develop a Declaration on the Rights of the Volunteer, recognizing the need for a charter and the value of a rights based approach, towards implementation, was achieved.

The conference opening by Staffan Nilsson, President of the European Economic and Social Committee, Marian Harkin, Member of the European Parliament and Chair of the Interest Group on Volunteering and Giuseppe Porcaro, Secretary General of the European Youth Forum made evident how important the rights of volunteers are when discussing volunteering in Europe. 

The aim of the Expert Round Table was to present the participants with 3 different perspective on one the same subject – volunteer rights – before they split up to the different working groups. Falko Mohrs, Board member of the European Youth Forum, presented the academic perspective by elaborating on the outcomes of the  “Report on the Rights of the Volunteers”. Pavel Trantina introduced the political point of view by explaining the EESC perspective and Dragan Golubovic as member of the European Center for Not-for-Profit Law – ECNL discussed the legal outlook. 

The Declaration was  developed on the basis of the input gathered by 6 facilitated Working Groups in the framework of 3 thematic elements held at the Conference. These 3 thematic elements were: The Relevance of Volunteering and a rights based approach towards Volunteering, Rights of Volunteers and Volunteering providers in Europe and on national level. 8 rapporteurs, experts of the YFJ working group on Volunteering, attended, minuted and observed the debates in the Working groups and compiled a coherent document for discussion at the second day at the conference. 

In the final high level debate between Flavia Pansieri (UNV Executive Coordinator), Ulrich Bunjes (Deputy to the Director of Youth and Sport, DIrectorate of Youth and Sport, Council of Europe) and John Macdonald (Head of Task Force for the European Year of Volunteering 2011  European Commission  Directorate-General for Communication) on the Legacy of the “year of the volunteer 2011” the 3 Insitutions expressed clear interest in following up on the rights based approach on volunteering. 

Highlights: 

· Participants: 65 participants form about 40 different organisations and institutional partners from United Nations, Council of Europe and  European Union. 

· The political monument: Handover of the Declaration on the Need of a rights-based approach towards Volunteering by Peter Matjašič (president of the European Youth Forum) to Ms. Isabelle Durant (Vice-President, European Parliament) and Mr. Jean-Pierre Vandersteen (Director General Communication, European Commission) at the Plenary of the Convention. 

